
 
 

 

CITY OF LATHROP - NOTICE INVITING BIDS / NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
LOUISE AVE AND MCKINLEY AVE INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS 

 CIP PS 15-02 
 

FEDERAL AID PROJECT NO. CML – 5456 (020) 

The City of Lathrop invites sealed bids for the construction of public improvements for the Louise 
Ave and McKinley Ave Intersection Improvements, CIP PS 15-02, in the City of Lathrop, 
California.  Sealed bids will be received at the office of the City Clerk of the City of Lathrop, 
located at 390 Towne Centre Drive, Lathrop, CA no later than Wednesday August 30, 2023 at 
4:00 PM.  Bids submitted by mail shall be addressed to: City of Lathrop, Attention City Clerk, 
390 Towne Centre Drive, Lathrop, CA 95330.  The bids will be publicly opened and read at 4:00 
PM on Wednesday August 30, 2023, in the City of Lathrop “Joyce Gatto” Art Gallery Room, 
located on the north side of City Hall, 390 Towne Centre Drive, Lathrop, CA.  

The scope of work includes, but is not limited to, removal and replacement of Hot Mix Asphalt 
(HMA) and microsurfacing along segments on Louise Ave and McKinley Ave to install exclusive 
left turn lanes on all approaches of the intersection. This improved intersection will provide a 
dedicated through lane, a combined through/right lane and a dedicated left-turn lane on Louise 
Avenue north and south bounds. On McKinley Avenue, the intersection will have a combined 
through/right lane and a dedicated left-turn lane on each approach. Widening and required 
transitions will extend from the intersection limit lines along both frontages. The improved 
roadway sections will be restriped to delineate the reconfigured lanes, shoulders, crosswalks and 
directional arrows.  

In accordance with SB 854, all contractors who bid or work on public works projects for the City 
of Lathrop are subject to the following requirements: 

DIR Registration.  Each Bidder submitting a proposal to complete the work, labor, materials 
and/or services (“Work”) subject to this procurement must be a Department of Industrial Relations 
registered contractor pursuant to Labor Code Section 1725.5 (“DIR Registered Contractor”).  A 
Bidder who is not a DIR Registered Contractor when submitting a proposal for Work is deemed 
“not qualified” and the proposal of such a Bidder will be rejected for non-responsiveness.  Pursuant 
to Labor Code Section 1725.5, all Subcontractors identified in a Bidder’s Subcontractors’ List 
shall be DIR Registered Contractors.  If awarded the Contract for the Work, at all times during 
performance of the Work, the Bidder and all Subcontractors, of any tier, shall be DIR Registered 
Contractors. 

The City of Lathrop does not sell copies of the plans and specifications.  The plans and 
specifications may be purchased through ARC Stockton’s Plan Well at www.e-
arc.com/ca/stockton, click on Public Planroom, then locate the project. ARC Stockton’s location 
may be contacted to order plans and specifications by phone: (209) 464-8724, or e-mail: 
stk.branch@e-arc.com  
All communications related to the administration of this work shall be directed to Ken Reed, Senior 
Construction Manager, via email at kreed@ci.lathrop.ca.us or by calling the Public Works 
Department at (209) 941-7430. 
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